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DIGEST 

1. Alleged competitive advantage enjoyed by other bidders 
does not provide a basis on which to object to the procure- 
ment where that advantage is not the result of improper 
conduct by the gov,ernment. 

. 
2. . Protest concern,in:. defect apparent on the face of the. . . 
solicitition .i's: untimely.3 ince it was not filed before' the '- closing*date for the receipt of proposals. 

DECISION 

Thompson Traffic Service, Inc., protests the award of any 
contract under request for proposals (RFP) MO. FCGA-S8-XV325- 
N-8-7-86, issued by the General Services Administration to 
procure transportation audit services. We dismiss the 
protest. 

The RFP was issued on June 23, 1986, and provided that an 
award would be made to the technically acceptable offeror 
that proposed to perform the audit services at the 1owes.t 
cost. Thompson asserts tilat an employee of a competing firm 
informed Thompson and other bidders of the competitor's 
intended best and final price offer. The firm states that it 
then informed GSA that the employee had revealed his 
employer's pricing information, and that Thompson was advised 
that the competitor knew about the situation and that the 
procurement would continue. Thompson protests that it has 
been placed at a competitive disadvantage in that the offered 
prices will now be so low that it will be impossible for 
Thompson to offer a reasonable price. Thompson also protests 
that cost should not be the sole factor for determining the 
awardee and that there should be a minimum low cost that 
offerors are permitted to propose. 

Concerning Thompson's protest that other firms have been 
given dn advantage in the competition (the same one that 



seems to have been afforded Thompson), for the purpose of our 
review of bid protests a firm's competitive advantage is 
objectionable only tihen it is the result of a preference or 
unfair action on the part of the government. Alamo Tech- 
nology, Inc., et al., B-221336, et al., Apr. 7, 1986, 86-l 
C.J?.D. I[ 340. Here, since GSA did not engage in conduct 
designed to give any firm a preference, Thompson's allegation 
does not provide a basis for us to object to a contract award 
under the RFP. 

Concerning Thompson's protest that cost should not be the 
sole basis on which the contract is awarded, to be timely 
under our Bid Protest Regulations an issue apparent from the 
face of a solicitation must be protested prior to the closing 
date for the receipt of proposals. 4 C.F.R. § 21.2(b)(l) 
(1986). The RFP indicated the basis on which proposals would 
oe evaluated, and the closing date for the receipt of pro- 
posals was August 7. Since Thompson did not file its protest 
until October 10, this basis of protest is untimely and will 
not be considered on the merits. 
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